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“A well regulated Militia, being necessary to the security of a free state,  the right of the people to 

Keep and Bear Arms shall not be infringed.”  
The Constitution of the United States of America…Second Amendment  
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            Central Oregon Shooting Sports Association 

 

This is my last President’s Corner.  I wish my successor 

strength, fortitude, and compassion with a servant’s 

heart, to lead COSSA onward and upward.  

Be safe out there, 

Sharon Preston, President  

 

FEBRUARY MEETING SPEAKER 
 

At our General Meeting on February 8th, Matt Carter 

will speak about The All Purpose Knife Re-Imagined. 

We hope to see you at this very important meeting. 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER  

 

Has this been a terrific winter or what??!! It was 68 

degrees the other day.  Spring is just around the 

corner and I can’t wait! Springtime is full of new 

beginnings and fresh starts.  

 

Speaking of fresh starts, be sure and nominate 

someone GREAT for President of COSSA. 

Someone that will move the club forward and 

continue to win the public opinion, select great 

Coordinators for all of the projects, finish the 

patent with the BLM, complete the online 

membership/orientation, communicate with YOU, 

our great members, and be a positive ambassador.  

 

Valentine’s Day is all about love!  I just want to let 

you all know how much I have loved working with 

and for you.  The past 2 years, I’ve learned the 

absolute importance of gun ranges in America and 

the desperate position many of them are in. Gun 

ranges provide excellent opportunities for 

education and a safe place to shoot. Ranges across 

America are not doing enough to win the public 

opinion or set up a digital footprint to secure their 

futures. I even developed an online course 

specifically for gun ranges to easily follow along 

and set up a domain name, website, all social 

media, email marketing, traditional 

radio/TV/newspaper ads and so much more, in the 

hopes that they will do more for their futures.  I am 

proud of how far COSSA has come in these 

regards to secure the future of our great club. I 

hope your next President will continue along this 

trajectory.   

 

http://www.oregonshooting.com/
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ELECTION MEETING 
 February is our Election Time for COSSA 

officers.  The election ballot is posted on the 

website, cossapark.com, and can be printed off 

and mailed in, by February 7th, or brought to the 

meeting on February 8th.   Go to the COSSA web 

site and sign in.  Click on the members meeting 

minutes and open the 2018 Ballot.  Print this off, 

fill it in and return to COSSA.  PLEASE VOTE! 

We will have a full schedule for the meeting 

because this is also the meeting we have drawing 

for the gift certificates for the members that 

volunteered for work or for meeting attendance.  

The following gift certificates will be drawn for, 

two $100.00, two $50.00 and four $25.00.  There 

will also be gift certificates given to the members 

with the greatest number of volunteer hours for 

the full year.   The usual drawing for prizes will 

be held for the attendees of the meeting.  Come 

and pick up a prize.   

The guest speaker topic will be custom knives and 

their uses.  If you have a special custom knife you 

want to show off, bring it to the meeting. 

 

GATE ENTRY 
Vehicles have been observed running through the 

open gate on the tail of members punching in their 

entry code.  This indicates that the people entering 

are not members or that they are too lazy to enter 

their code and wait for the gate to open.  In order 

to try to remedy this problem, the time the gate 

will be open on each code entry will be reduced.  

This means that if a vehicle tries to follow 

someone through the gate, the gate may close and 

damage the vehicle or damage the gate.  If you 

pull up to the key pad just after someone else has 

entered, you do not have to wait for the gate to 

close.  Punching in your entry code will open the 

gate as soon as the code is punched in.  If you 

observe vehicles following through the gate please 

take down their license plate number and report it 

to one of the COSSA board members.  Entry 

without punching in your gate code is grounds for 

disciplinary action.  

 

WORK PARTY-JANUARY 2018 
The weather cooperated with the January work 

party and the necessary cleanup was accomplished.  

The volunteer turnout was very good for the time 

of the year and the work was completed quickly.  

Due to the unpredictable weather this time of year, 

not much was planned for the work party.  The 

grader was worked on in preparation for the tire 

change and the new year’s work. The burning of 

some of the tree branch piles was planned but 

again the weather did not cooperate, no snow, so 

that will have to wait until we get some.  The work 

party volunteers were:  Larry Confer, Dennis 

Jones, Mike Conley, Eric Brown, Doug Lowndes, 

Fred Newton, Don Thomas, Roy Shirakata, Ted 

Anderson, Michael Sandiford, Steve Dunbar, Jim 

Mooers, Robert Emerson, Jules Wetzel and Bill 

Lewis.  Thank you all for keeping COSSA alive 

and well. 

DOES YOUR CHILD KNOW 

WHAT TO DO IF HE OR SHE 

FINDS A GUN? 
 

The NRA Eddie Eagle GunSafe® Program is a gun 

accident prevention program that seeks to help 

parents, law enforcement, community groups and 

educators navigate a topic paramount to our 

children’s safety. Eddie and his Wing Team are on 

a mission to help teach Pre-K through 4th graders 

what to do if they ever come across a gun… 

 

STOP! 

This first step is crucial. Stopping first allows your 

child the time he or she needs to remember the rest 

of the safety instructions. 

Donôt Touch 

A firearm that is not touched or disturbed is 

unlikely to be fired and otherwise endanger your 

child or other people. 

Run Away 

This removes the temptation to touch the firearm as 

well as the danger that another person may 

negligently cause it to fire. 

Tell A Grown-up 

Children should seek a trustworthy adult, neighbor, 

relative or teacher – if a parent or guardian is not 

available. 

 

 



COSSA Bulletin  3 

 

 

  

HUNT SUCCESS! 

 
L to R: Don Lewis (Garyôs dad), Mikayla and Gary Lewis 

 

Mikayla Lewis, aged 21, single, with a good job 

and benefits, spent a few hours at the range prior 

to this hunt. She tuned up at 300 yards at COSSA 

the week before the hunt. Her rifle is a Ruger 

American in 7mm-08 and her favorite load is a 

140-grain Nosler AccuBond, although she will 

shoot Partitions, Ballistic Tips and E-Tips if the 

circumstances require it. Her dream man? He 

would be a meat-eater and would drive a Ford 

truck and a spinning reel with equal dexterity. 

Photo by Gary Lewis  

 

 
 

 

ANNUAL SAGE RAT SHOOT 
1-day hunt, 2 nights lodging and meals 

  

If you are looking forward to hunting sage rats 

this spring, sign up for this sage rat shoot on April 

19. We will travel to Crane on April 18 and 

check in with Diamond A Guides in the evening.  

 

Bring a swim suit and a towel if you plan to soak 

in the hot springs. Bring a sleeping bag and a 

pillow. We will sleep in heated canvas wall tents. 

There are enough tents that if you need privacy 

you can have your own tent.  

             

The next morning, April 19, we will eat the best 

breakfast you have had all year, then we will head 

out to the fields. Lunch is provided. We have 

dinner that evening (provided), stay overnight and 

head for home April 20.  

             

The cost is $400. Please make checks out to 

Diamond A Guides.Hunts are conducted from 

raised platforms, which give the shooter a ten-foot 

elevated position for shots that will range from 10 

yards out to 400 yards. Most shooters bring a 

scoped 17HMR and 22 centerfires. Last year we 

shot centerfires and rimfires. Note that some fields 

are closed to centerfires. Bring one or more 

rimfire guns. Plan to bring at least 500 rounds of 

ammunition for the one shoot. You could use that 

amount of ammo if the weather is good.  

Bring a check (made out to Diamond A Guides) to 

Gary Lewis prior to the trip. Questions? Call Gary 

at 541-420-1371. 
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To Advertise in the 

COSSA Bulletin, 

contact Bill Lewis at 

lewis.w.l@hotmail.com 

Trading Post 
The trading post is a benefit that we provide for our members. Each ad will run for one month and then be deleted, unless it is resubmitted. To run an ad, email 

content to lewis.w.l@hotmail.com by the 15th of the month 

 
 

 
If you have any questions about your 

membership or would like to receive an 

email copy of this newsletter, please send 

an email request to: 

COSSAmembership@gmail.com 

mailto:lewis.w.l@hotmail.com
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The range is located ¼ mile east of Mile 

Post 24 on Highway 20 East. GPS 

location of turnoff road is  

N43.88846, W120.95222 

COSSA GENERAL MEMBER MEETING  

Meetings are held at the VFW Hall on 4th Street and Olney 

on the 2nd Thursday of each month at 7PM. There is no 

meeting in October. 

 

COSSA Kids                                                 

Regular Shoots: Third Saturday of every month regardless of 

weather.   

www.cossapark.com/content/cossa-kids 

Contact: Don Thomas 541-389-8284 

 

COSSA Practical Shooters (CPS)                  

USPSA-First Saturday of every month. 

3 GUN-Third Saturday of months April thru October. 

IDPA- Second Saturday of months April thru November. 

Mixed Steel-Third Saturday of months November thru 

February.  

www.cossapark.com/cpshome 

Contact: Dave Webb deployed_dave@hotmail.com 

 

Cowboy Action: Horse Ridge Pistoleros (HRP)                            

First, Third & Fifth(if one) weekends of every month year-

round. 

http://www.hrp-sass.com/ 

Contact: John Merritt 541-848-2819 

 

Cowboy Action: Pine Mountain Posse (PMP)        

Second Sunday of every month year-round. Check our 

website or Facebook page for more information. 

http://www.pinemountainposse.com/ 

Contact: Dave Romine 541-678-2566 or 

stonewoodkid@ymail.com  

 

Lady Hawks: Womenôs Defensive Shooting (LH) 

Second Saturday of months April thru October. 

www.cossapark.com/node/20 

Contact: Sharon Preston 541-788-5858 

 

Central Oregon Precision Riflemen (COPR)    

Long distance high performance rifle shoots. 

www.cossapark.com/coprhome 

Contact: Walt Angle 541-239-1786   

 

Handgun Silhouette (HGS) 

First Sunday and third Saturday of each month, Matches 

begin at 9 am. 

www.cossapark.com/handgunsilhouette 

Contact: Dan Butala 541-410-5758 

 

  
 

   

 

 

Great Basin Sharpshooters and Pine Mountain 

Riflemen (GBSS and PMR) 

Fourth weekend of every month April thru October. 

Friday  8:00 am – Lever Action Rifle Caliber, Military 

Bolt Action, Military Breech Loading, Single Shot 

(Friday p.m. range open for sighting in.) 

Saturday 8:00 am – .22 Match, Buffalo match out to 

1,200 yards 

Sunday 8:00 am – Quarter Bore Match, Lever Action 

Pistol Caliber. 

http://greatbasinsharpshooters.com/ 

www.cossapark.com/content/pine-mountain-riflemen 

Contact: Brownie ï brownienash@centurylink.net, 

Butch ï Butcheast2020@gmail.com, or Rod ï 

rj_camp@msn.com 

 
Great Basin Precision Rifle (GBPR) 

First Saturday and Sunday of months April thru 

October on the Buffalo Range. 

These shoots are set up for the beginner and 

experienced shooter to know their rifle, scope, judge 

distance, windage, working together as a team, 

keeping up your skills and to have a fun and 

challenging shoot.  

Match fee Saturday $20.00 200 – 1,760 yards 

Match fee Sunday $15.00. If you do both days $30.00 

Targets: Steel, reactive targets, military infantry, iron 

maiden, IPSIC targets and more. 

Ammunition: NO steel core, green tip or military 

surplus. 

Saturday: 

× Precision Rifle - 7:30 a.m. – 1,000 – 1,760 

yards. Shooting 15-20 rounds.  

          Rifle caliber up to .338 Lapua. 

× Approximately 10:00 a.m. – 200 – 900 yards.  

Shooting 70 – 80 rounds.  

          Rifle caliber up to 300 WM. 

Sunday: 

× Semi-Auto – 9:00 a.m. – 200 – 750+ yards – 

70-80 rounds. 

www.cossapark.com/content/great-basin-precision-

rifle-gbp 

 

Please Pre-Register.   gbpr@cossapark.com Rod 

Campuzano, Match Director. 

 

 

mailto:deployed_dave@hotmail.com
http://greatbasinsharpshooters.com/
mailto:brownienash@centurylink.net
mailto:Butcheast2020@gmail.com
mailto:rj_camp@msn.com
http://www.cossapark.com/content/great-basin-precision-rifle-gbp
http://www.cossapark.com/content/great-basin-precision-rifle-gbp
mailto:gbpr@cossapark.com
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CENTRAL OREGON SHOOTING SPORTS 

ASSOCIATION 

PO BOX 1606 

BEND, OR 97709 

 


